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Rules for Neches River Educational Cruises 

1. No more than 36 people (includes students and chaperones) can take part in any 
school educational cruise on “The Ivory Bill”.


2. A minimum of 20 students are required to run the free environmental education 
classes (grant requirement).


3. Teachers must select their chaperones, making certain that they don’t have more 
chaperones than allowed. No more than 1 chaperone for every 6 students and not less 
than one chaperone for every 8 students.

(Example: 24 students trip, 1 teacher and no more than 4 chaperones making a total of 
29)


4. Teachers must supply a separate list of students, teachers and chaperones for each 
trip prior to boarding the boat.


5. Ensure that chaperones arrive with students. No more than 8 or less than 6 students 
should be pre-assigned to an adult chaperone. Chaperones will be expected to remain 
with their assigned students for the duration of the field trip, both on the boat and on 
land.


6. Please make sure parent chaperones understand they are to supervise students. 
They should not bring younger siblings/children who may interfere with their role as 
chaperone.


7. Please ensure parent chaperones understand that their job is to help keep students 
safe and on-task. It is counter-productive for parent chaperones to disrupt the class by 
talking to each other or making phone calls during program time. Chaperones are 
expected to actively participate in all activities.


8. "The Ivory Bill" is a covered boat and this allows trips during marginal weather. It is 
the responsibility of the Big Thicket Association to cancel trips due to weather. We 
discourage teachers cancelling their program. Many classrooms are turned down every 
year because our programs fill up. When teachers cancel at the last minute, we cannot 
fill the slot. However, we understand that unexpected situations arise. If you need to 
cancel, please let us know as soon as possible.


9. If teachers plan on their students eating lunch before or after the trip, there are picnic 
tables at the departure location. Pavilions at Collier’s Ferry Park make a nice place to 
picnic.
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10. Unless otherwise arranged, all school trip departures will leave from Collier’s Ferry 
Park. (Arrangements from other locations should be arranged at least one week before 
the trip.)


11. All requests for programs must occur at least two weeks prior to departure.


If you have any additional questions, please email NRIBEDU@GMAIL.COM or 
BTAAssistant@gmail.com, or call (409)-651-5326.
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